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March 14th, 2020 Meeting Minutes 

The March Meeting was cancelled, so there are no Minutes.

SATURDAY APRIL 11TH MEETING
A “Virtual” Webex Meeting

Yes, we will have a meeting this Saturday.  Luckily, we have a 
professional webmaster, Darryl Foster, to help us keep in touch.  
There are a couple of things you need to know: 

1.  You should go to our web 
page EAA302.org.  Darryl 
has added a new page called 
Virtual Meeting.  Click on 
that.  It will take you to two 
things you will be interested 
in:

a.  An explanation of how the 
meeting will work and things 
you should know.  If you like, 
you can click on the YouTube 
link and learn more.

b.  Above that, you can click 
on the live link (“Join”) to be 
taken to the meeting.  Or, 
you will also receive the link 
when you get this copy of the 
Newsletter.

We will be doing “Projects”, 
so send your pictures to 
Miles and be ready to step 
up to the microphone.

MEETING SITE OPEN AT 9:00
MEETING STARTS AT 10:00
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Donald Gene Grunke, born on November 29, 1926 to George F. and Annie Laurie 
(Barker) Grunke in Dodge City, Kansas passed away on March 12, 2020 at 93 years 
of age. Don grew up in Dodge City. Some of Don’s fondest memories were of getting 
on the train and traveling to Texas to spend summers with his cousins at the Barker 
family Farm (Don’s mother was a Barker) in George’s Creek, Texas. At the young 
age of 16, he was doing Aero Repair and towing aircraft at the Dodge City Army Air 
Base. He also took flying lessons there --- and his love of all things aviation was 
born! He soloed in a Piper J3 Cub at the age of 16 and maintained his pilot license 
until his passing. He enlisted in the Navy at 17 as a Seaman Second Class and 
served in the Radio Program in Corpus Christi, Texas. At the age of 18, he had 
learned enough about Radio to teach it to men his senior in the Navy (he said you 
really learn a subject when you have to teach it.) Following his service, he married 
his high school sweetheart, Helen Davis, and they took off for Kansas State 
University, where he graduated as an Electrical Engineer. Out of college, he went to 
work for Greb X-Ray Company in Wichita, Kansas. After many years in the x-ray 
business, he was able to follow his bliss and began working for Cessna Aircraft and, 
later, Beech/Raytheon. For many years, Don and Helen lived on High Point Airport, 
where he was able to hangar his pride and joy, a 1957 Cessna 182, tail number 
N3969D. That little plane took him on business trips, to air shows, and on cross-
country family vacations, including fishing trips to Canada with his Dad. After he 
retired from Raytheon, he began working for Concorde Aircraft Battery Company as 
an application engineer and was in their employ up until his very last day on earth, at 
93 ½ years of age! He loved the people at Concorde and loved working for, and 
representing, Concorde. Aviation was Don’s passion. He loved attending the EAA fly-
in at Oshkosh, Sun and Fun and all the major airshows, meeting up with all his flying 
buddies and manning the Concorde Battery booth. He was an instructor at FAA IA 
Renewal Seminars. He was a member of Quiet Birdmen, the Experimental Aircraft 
Association, the Aircraft Owners and Pilots Association, Mid-America Antique 
Airplane Group, OX5 Aviation Pioneers of Kansas, Warbird Ops, Cessna Pilots 
Association, Texas Pilots Association, and was an enthusiastic supporter of the 
Kansas Aviation Museum. Don put his knowledge of batteries to good use by taking 
in used batteries and refurbishing and then donating them to other passionate 
aviators to keep many Warbirds flying. In 2017, Don received a most prestigious 
award: The FAA Wright Brothers Master Pilot Award, awarded only to exemplary 
pilots who first soloed more than 50 years ago.

EAA 302 MEMBER
DON GRUNKE

11/29/1926-3/12/2020
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MEXIA FLYOUT FINALLY HAPPENS

A really good find for a homestyle cooking 
restaurant and reasonable prices

Waiting for the van rides into town

Jim & Alan Archer ain't dummies—they 
started with cake & cobbler a la mode

Here's eleven people enjoying their time 
in quarantine.

Yep—the Mexia Flyout finally came 
to pass.  All it took was a meeting 
cancellation and some questionable 
weather.  Eight planes launched on 
the 14th  to celebrate no meeting.  
Two of the planes turned back—one 
for weather and one for radio 
problems.  KLXY dropped to a 900 Ft 
broken ceiling with rain showers 
during the flight, but it cleared out in 
time for arrival.  The restaurant 
provided shuttles to and from the 
meal.  This was the fourth time we 
have tried to make the trip to a new 
venue, but this time we succeeded.  
Don't miss the next one.
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EVENTS COMMITTEE UPDATE
                Keith Pache 713-412-7010, pilotpache@aol.com

 

1) 7:00-8:30pm Thu. April 9th IMC/VMC Club Meeting (Online – comfort of your 
home).  Tommy/Mike/Keith will lead the discussion.  The meeting is geared to be 
organized hangar flying, so the more participation & sharing, the better!!  Click on 
the Virtual Meeting link at the bottom left of our website https://www.eaa302.org/

2) 10:00-11:00am Sat. April 14th Chapter Meeting (Online – comfort of your 
home).  Click on the Virtual Meeting link at the bottom left of our website 
https://www.eaa302.org/

3) Events Calendar:  Here’s a partial list of upcoming events.  You’ll find many more (with working 
hyperlinks) by clicking on our website Flying Events tab: http://www.eaa302.org/

mailto:pilotpache@aol.com
https://www.eaa302.org/
https://www.eaa302.org/
http://www.eaa302.org/
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NEXT YOUNG EAGLE EVENT
We are scheduling a Young 
Eagle’s Rally at KCXO Chennault 
Flying Tigers for Friday, April 17, 
that will focus on flying 25-30 
youngsters from the General Ben 
Davis High School - Aeronautics 
curriculum – from the Aldine 
School District.   We are looking 
for ground and pilot volunteers.  
Please advise Mike Goebel with 
your ability to participate. 
mikeygoebel@hotmail.com

Mike is looking for a volunteer to 
coordinate the event, as he will 
unavailable that week.  

CANCELLED

THE “SWINDLE” LIVES ON
Also Known As the “50-50”

A virtual meeting can't stop the famous 
“Swindle”!  You can still participate. Before 
the meeting, go to EAA302.org.  You will 
see a button labeled 50/50.  It will be only 
$5 increments, and your investment will be 
given a number.  At meeting's end, a 
number (or 2) will be drawn and you will 
get your winnings at the next in-person 
meeting.

There will also be a drawing for your 
picture on the website.

Be aware—PayPal has been giving false 
“donation canceled” messages.

mailto:mikeygoebel@hotmail.com
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CANCELED

SATURDAY JUNE 14
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CLASSIFIED ADS
Ads are free to any EAA member.  They will run for 6 months, or until you pull 

them out of classified.  Text or Email to dirvine1945@gmail.com

FOR SALE:  ¼ Share ’66 Piper Cherokee Six 260 – only $19,000.  Great plane, based at KCXO, 
regularly flown-average 99 hrs/yr since September 2018 engine overhaul (149 SMOH, 5648 TT), 
ADS-B in & out.  Annual Inspection 10/19/19. Contact Keith Pache pilotpache@aol.com, 713-412-
7010.                                                                                                                                           12/19

1000+ Hour Pilot looking to form or join an “RV Partnership or Flying Club” based at CXO.  I have 
500 hours in an RV6, have owned 5 planes, some in partnership. EAA and AOPA member and 
currently a member of Aero Club of Houston flying a Grumman Tiger.  I have RV 
buy/build/repair/maintenance experience, Partnership/Club experience and a T-Hangar in “The 
Flats”.  Please text me if interested.   Pete Sand   832-545-4878                                                12/19

For Sale: AIRGIZMOS IPAD MINI Panel Dock, $30 OBO. NEW External Cabin Steps for the RV-6A, 
7A, and 9A, Powder coated. $80 OBO. Garmin 296 with extra antennas and mounts. $150 OBO. 
Garmin/Apollo SL 60 WAAS GPS/ COM + Rack + Indicator $900 OBO. Contact: Bill Donahoe 936-
443-6846 wbdonahoe@hotmail.com                                                                                            11/19

Looking for Aircraft Insurance?  We have a certified 
Insurance salesperson right here in EAA 302.  Joni 
Schultz (Wife of Dan Schultz) is a member of 302, 
attends “Donuts at 10”, and flies a helicopter as a 
hobby.  They also have a magnificent polished 
aluminum T-6 on the “Hill”.  When you come up for 
renewal, it wouldn't hurt to let her give you a quote.        
                                                                             12/19

FOR SALE: Like New, FARO Headsets,  4-FARO G2 PNR  $125.00 each, 2-FARO G2 ANR  $250.00 
each.  Call Tom Davenport 713-504-5536                                                                                     3/20

Wanted: Cessna 150 or Cherokee 150/160.  Contact: Mike McKenney 802-380-2310                2/20

FOR SALE: One complete set-up for your plane consisting of a 
Garmin AERA 560, one GDL 39 (ADS-B in and weather 
receiver) complete with a yoke clamp and a tablet holder with 
accessories. The tablet holder has 4 each 12V fans, still to be 
hooked up, to be suited to your plane.  Make me an offer.  Peter 
Lammers.  Cell: 1-979-221-4442                                           3/20

mailto:wbdonahoe@hotmail.com
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EAA 302 Officers & Contact Info
President

Joe Waltz                      832-515-1008
joeawaltz@yahoo.com

VicePresident
Miles Demster               214-908-3320 

milo_4545@yahoo.com
Secretary

Jim Morrical                   832-423-3718
armycw4ret@aol.com

Treasurer
Bill Donahoe                  936-856-3930

wbdonahoe@hotmail.com
IMC/VMC Club

Tommy Fankhauser       435-322-0528
tfankyt@aol.com

Young Eagles/Eagles
Mike Goebel                             832-628-5660  

mikeygoebel@hotmail.com
Property

Denny Irvine                             936-827-0091
dirvine1945@gmail.com

Website
Darryl Foster                             678-492-8159

darr.foster@gmail.com
Membership & Communications

Bob Humes                              832-423-8442
bobhumes@rwhumes.com

Newsletter
Denny Irvine                  936-827-0091

dirvine1945@gmail.com
Events

Keith Pache                              713-412-7010
pilotpache@aol.com

T

 We now meet in Galaxy FBO's 
building on the South Side of the 
Conroe-North Houston Airport.  Use 
the South Entrance, 1st  floor.  
Meetings start at 10:00 AM.

You cannot access the FBO by the 
old Airport Parkway.  You need to use 
Loop 336 and turn at Hawthorne 
Drive.  This  road has an  Airport 
Entrance sign which mentions Galaxy 
FBO and the Black Walnut 
Restaurant. This is just southeast of 
the Roller Skating Rink.

See you there.

mailto:bobhumes@rwhumes.com

	Slide 1
	Slide 2
	Slide 3
	Slide 4
	Slide 5
	Slide 6
	Slide 7
	Slide 8
	Slide 9

